TOWN OF PLATTEKILL
 TOWN BOARD WORKSHOP MEETING

May 3, 2023
Time 7:00pm
SALUTE TO THE FLAG: 

ROLL CALL: 
The following Town Board Members were present:
Supervisor Salemo

Councilman William Kras

Councilman Castillo Jr.

Councilman Depew
WORKSHOP - NEW BUSINESS:

· PayChex for Payroll
Supervisor Salemo reported the position for the Town’s bookkeeper is still open.  She suggested the Board members consider using PayChex service for the Town’s payroll.
Supervisor Salemo commented the price is competitive and using it would save time for the Supervisor’s Secretary currently having to do this.

Councilman Depew asked the current stats for hiring a new bookkeeper. Supervisor Salemo says Town is still looking.
There was a brief discussion reviewing the pricing.  All agreed it appeared reasonable but not clear enough to understand without reviewing it with a PayChex representative.
Supervisor Salemo stated the cost is for all Town employees including the Police department.

All Board members agreed timing is good, and to go forward with this and requested PayChex representative come to the meeting on May 17th.
· Sidewalk-Maple Avenue
Supervisor Salemo visited Maple Avenue along with the Town Engineer to view the area and current status of the sidewalk.  She reported the sidewalk is falling apart and badly in need of repair.

Supervisor Salemo stated there are 2 possible options available.

One: Remove the sidewalk and curb and increase the shoulder on the road.  This would cost ~$87,000.  This would not include any work on the retaining wall

Two: Remove the sidewalk and repair the retaining wall.  This would cost ~$250,000

Councilman Depew noted a concern removing sidewalk could compromise the structure of retaining wall
Highway Superintendent Wager recommends keeping the sidewalks.  If there are sidewalks in place, it is best to maintain them.
Councilman Castillo Jr. stated if a property has a side walk within the Town, the Town is obligated to replace or repair the sidewalk.

UC Legislator, Herbie Litz clarified that typically the road and sidewalk belong to the County, but the Town is responsible for maintaining the sidewalk.

Councilman Depew asked if there are any funds available?
Herbie Litz noted the TAP program has funds available but is at the end of the process.  The Town could contact them to see if monies are still available.
Herbie Litz also noted the Carbon Reduction Funding program is accepting applications until the end of June.  Sidewalks are supposed to apply to this program.  He recommended contacting Dennis Doyle from Ulster County.
After discussion the Board felt the cost for replacing the sidewalks would exceed $250,000.  Herbie Litz recommend, if applying, to increase the amount to cover other cost such as engineering studies, and additional cost for the retaining wall.
Herbie Litz stated that it is likely to be a 2ROD road, which means the County owns the property 32 ft from centerline of road.  He recommended contacting the County to get a right of way map.  Herbie Litz suggested contacting the DPW, Brendan Masterson, to have them come to mark the right of way.
Councilman Kras stated that it doesn’t hurt to ask for the funds.  If not approved, we can make the request again next year.  The Board members agreed.

Herbie Litz recommended the Board ask now.
· Old Mill Bridge
Herbie Litz reported on the grant from Culvert NY, Bridge NY program approving funds for repair the bridge on Old Mill Road.  The program appropriated funds to local Counties.  The Town of Plattekill was competing against 4 other bridges within Ulster County.  $5.8 Million approved for Ulster County.  This is enough for 2 bridges.
Herbie Litz is expecting the decision for which bridges are approved to be decided this week.  Herbie Litz did think the Town of Plattekill had a good chance at being approved.

Councilman Depew asked how long of a project is it?
Herbie Litz stated if approved, it will take 2-3 months before work starts.  Construction to take place in 2024.  It is typically an 18-month process.

· Huckleberry Turnpike
Highway Superintendent Wager stated that the work at Huckleberry Turnpike went well.  The weather cooperated and the project is complete and under budget.
Highway Superintendent Wager will send before and after photos to the Town Board.

Herbie Litz stated that GHI reported the DPW department chipped in and saved the Town money.  The DEC approved the emergency project permit, the culverts were relined and backfilled. 
Herbie Litz stated the culverts are now good for another 50+ years.
· SPO Agreement.
Supervisor Salemo reported the agreement with Wallkill Central School District for SPO officers patrol the schools is up for renewal.
The current agreement is for $4,280.  After discussion the Board agreed to forward the agreement to the acting Police Chief to get his recommendations and updating pricing.

After receiving this the Board will review it and formally reply to the school.

ADDITIONS:

· Highway Superintendent Wager reported the UV Light has been replaced at the park

· Highway Superintendent Wager reported the water test has been performed at the park

· Highway Superintendent Wager reported the Veterans Memorial electrical service is being installed.  Mr. Ferrante donated hi time for this.
· Highway Superintendent Wager asked if the new Transfer Station Employee could perform the cleaning at the Town Park on Saturdays and Sundays.  Mr. Wager estimated to take about 1 hour per week.

Supervisor Salemo stated this will have to be discussed with the individual.  The original plan was for this to be a temporary position.

· Highway Superintendent Wager reported there was accident at the Police Station that damaged a flag pole and sign.  

Mr. Wager reported the insurance company has paid the Town $10,000 for the repairs.  

Mr. Wager requested to have the funds transferred to the Building and Grounds budget line

· Highway Superintendent Wager asked Herbie Litz about the status of the funding for the South Street Culvert.

· Herbie Litz stated they are still waiting to hear from Culvert NY.

Supervisor Salemo reported Daryl Matthews has resigned as Town Councilman for personal reasons.  She thanked him for his 18 years of service noting his years of dedication to the Town.  He will be missed.

Supervisor Salemo reported the loss of George Eason, Transfer Station Attendant, stating he was a true friend of the community dedicated to family and the Town.

Councilman Depew added that George Eason joined the Town in 1983, became Highway Superintendent in 1988, was Captain of Fire Police and a member of the Modena Fire department.  George was a good friend that will be sadly missed.
ADJOURNMENT: 

Supervisor Salemo made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:09pm.

Seconded by Councilman Depew

On the vote: All Ayes 
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